
 

PO Box 288, Fort Collins, CO 80522 − info@PAFClarimer.org − 970-310-4900 

MOBILITY & ACCESS PRIORITY GROUP 

Thursday, April 2, 2020 
1:30 pm - 3:00pm 

 
Virtual Meeting 

Call-in information: 
(844) 844-0414 
Code: 274639# 

https://join.freeconferencecall.com/nfrmpo 
 

AGENDA       

1. Welcome and introductions                       
2. Review of Agenda and Meeting Notes (February) 
3. One Call/One Click Center Updates 

 
4. Discussion Items:                                                                         

• COVID-19: 
1. Current and Post-COVID-19 – what issues are we all facing? 

• AARP Grant  
• Summer Outreach (Transit to Work Day, Bike to Work Day, Walk to Work Day, rescheduled 

events?) 
      

5. Member Updates 
 

6. Next STC meeting – June 4, 2020 
• Next meeting topics: ??    

                       
7. Adjourn                                                                                                                 

 



SENIOR TRANSPORTATION COALITION 

FEBRUARY 6, 2020 

1:30 P.M. 

SOUTH TRANSIT CENTER – 4915 FOSSIL BLVD, FORT COLLINS, CO 

MEETING NOTES 

ATTENDEES: 
Anna Russo Connie Nelson-Cleverley Brooke Bettolo 

Jim Becker Sharon Courtney Katy Mason 
Alex Gordon Ruth Fletcher-Carter  

 

 

MEETING NOTES No comments. 

Discussion Items 

ONE CALL/ONE 
CLICK CENTER 

Alex provided an update on the OCOCC project: the NFRMPO applied for 
funding from the CDOT Consolidated Capital Call for Projects (CCCP) for the 
One Call/One Click Center project, specifically for the trip discovery software. 
The NFRMPO is waiting for CDOT on contracting for the MMOF funds, which 
will be used to hire the Mobility Manager hopefully by the summer. NFRMPO 
staff are working on a draft Mobility Manager job description. Ruth requested a 
providers meeting to focus on customer service and provider standards. Alex 
also reported there was a meeting with Larimer County and Weld County 
senior transportation groups, and they were positive. The project will be 
regional. 

OUTREACH 

Anna was able to get the MAPG/STC a booth at the Wellness and Retirement 
Expo being held at the Fort Collins Senior Center. Alex and Brooke are working 
with the Family Center and Community Champions on Spanish Travel 
Trainngs. CDOT has given permission to use the Bustang bus if needed. The 
group discussed the AARP Livable Communities Grant opportunity due in April. 
PAFC is looking for projects to support. The group mentioned adding travel 
training and bicycle education to an Open Streets event. The idea will be taken 
to the PAFC Steering Committee. 

MMOF PROJECTS 

Alex stated NFRMPO had a Call for Projects for the Multimodal Options Fund 
(MMOF), which were bicycle and pedestrian or transit projects that benefitted 
older adults and safe routes to school. Thirteen projects were awarded 
funding through the Call with two NFRMPO-led projects receiving a set aside. 
Relevant projects were a sidewalk connecting to the future Loveland North 
Transfer Center, new sidewalks in Berthoud, and new buses and design for the 
West Elizabeth BRT in Fort Collins. The projects still need to be approved by 
the NFRMPO Planning Council at their April meeting. 

  

 
 

https://nfrmpo.org/mobility/ococ-project/


Member Updates 

JIM 
Jim reported he still works for PAFC but has stepped down as Executive 
Director. He will stay on as PAFC looks for a new Executive Director. 

ANNA City of Fort Collins will be hosting a Transportation Projects Fair. 

RUTH 
RAFT was awarded the Non-Profit of the Year by the Town of Berthoud. Ruth 
received the AARP Community Service Award. 

BROOKE 
The Built Environment team is working on Health Impact Assessments for 
housing which will be distributed. 

 
Next Meeting: Thursday, April 2, 2020 - 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.  

South Transit Center (?), Fort Collins 

ADJOURN Meeting adjourned at 3:06 p.m. 
  




